

MITCHELL SKATING & HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

Programs Committee Meeting Minutes – March 2024

Tuesday, March 5th, 2024 - 7:00 pm



- | | | |
|--|---|--|
| <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Eric Sabers | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Lisa Puetz | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Kris Polreis |
| <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Shawna Huls | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Randy Zoss | <input type="checkbox"/> Vinoly Seromony |
| <input type="checkbox"/> Blake Sabers | <input type="checkbox"/> Janel Laufman | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Kira Tronnes |
| <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Jackie Penne | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Crystal Rietzel | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Kourtney Denne |

REPORTS:

Registration (Janel)

- Sun Gold working on patches for awards night.
- Most awards are determined and ready to go; will compile boys Varsity after state tournament.

SafeSport (Steve/Janel)

- No report

Head Coordinator (Shawna)

- No Report

Scheduling (Lisa)

- Waiting on response from drop hockey participation to determine how long it will continue.
- Randy suggested scheduling a Blackout date with combined teams for 24-25 season.

Player Safety (Jacque)

- Budget request for 24-25 submitted (\$700.00).
- Public first aid kits being checked with Avera program.
- Scrimmages without trainers need to have preparations made with med kits readily available/med room opened in case of injuries.

Tournament Director / Jerseys (Blake)

- Jersey replacement plans for 24-25 being itemized to determine individual costs for Girls 14U.
- Annual tournaments need to start scheduling/planning to get registrations set up and website ready.

Equipment (Randy)

- Researching neck guard options for rental equipment budget.
- Equipment turn in announcements will be coming soon.

Minor Officials (OPEN)

- No report – Looking for coordinator(s)

Referee Coordinator (Kourtney)

- Looking to figure out how to add local officials to help reduce travel costs for local games.
- Sioux Falls event rates are paying higher than SDAHA events which could lead to shortages/competition.

DIBS Coordinator (Crystal)

- No Show Policy – Will be presenting a report on no shows for 23-24 for board recommendation/invoicing.
- Need to revisit girls locker room monitoring allocations
- Will need to provide a heads up for last minute DIBs opportunities for tos that need credits yet (Adult Tourney; equipment or buildings projects assistance).

Media Relations (Kira)

- No report

Coaching Director (Kris)

- Exit interviews for season wrap up coming soon.
- Player evaluations and reviews from coaches in progress.
- Analyzing player numbers for anticipation of temas for 2024-25.

Website (Vinoly)

- No report
- Suggestion was made to have better up front messaging describing process for paying registration by check.
- Need to look into accepting uploaded digital documents during registration (like MHS/MMS activities portal).

Discussion Items:

- Lettering Pins and Letters for HS awards - Jeff McCormick has provided the extra supplies from last year for this year's disbursement.
- Discussion was had concerning lack of planning with girls teams with the 30th anniversary celebration.

Board Action Required:

- N/A

Next Meeting Date: Tuesday, April 2nd @ 7:00 pm – Media Room

2024-25 Master Scheduling Session – Thursday, March 28th @ 6:30 pm – Blarney's Outfield